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July 26, 2007

The Honorable Larry Gossett

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett:

The enclosed agency agreement, if approved, will allow the Sheriff’s Office to enter into an agreement with Sound Transit.  Under this agreement, the Sheriff’s Office will provide focused emphasis enforcement on an overtime basis from June 15 through December 31, 2007.  The emphasis will be conducted at the Sound Transit facility in Kent (Kent Transit Station), including parking lots, train platforms, elevators, and garages.  The patrols may also be extended to Sound Transit facilities in Tukwila and Auburn.

The goal of this project is to improve the security of and reduce crime at transit facilities.  The emphasis patrols will provide a physical police presence, and will focus on citation, enforcement, and education.  Further, data collected from this effort will enable Sound Transit to more effectively design and plan for future policing needs as they expand their services and service hours.

A 2001 study found that most customers feel safe on their transit system.  Nevertheless, numerous studies have shown that increased police presence enhances the public’s perception of safety with regard to transit, and that such a perception is vital to the decision to use public transportation. 
· For example, a survey done in 1998 in Ann Arbor, Michigan, assessed riders’ response to a number of safety improvements.  Of the measures undertaken, increased police presence and increased lighting proved most effective in increasing perceived levels of safety. 

· A 1997 FBI bulletin stated that, “The primary goal of policing mass transit is twofold-to enhance transit system safety and to reduce the fear of crime on transit systems.  When riders perceive a transit system as unsafe, they will not use it.”

· A 2001 study commissioned by the FTA found that “Transit customers shared…that the presence of security cameras and police officers were the two measures that most increased their perception of security.”

Should you or any of your staff have questions concerning this legislation, please contact Chief Scott Somers in the Special Operations Division of the King County Sheriff’s Office, 
at 206-296-3853.

Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive
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        Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


Bob Cowan, Director, Office of Management and Budget


Debora Gay, Deputy Director, Office of Management and Budget


The Honorable Susan Rahr, King County Sheriff


Chief Scott Somers, Special Operations Division, King County Sheriff's Office


Captain Dan Pingrey, Technical Services Division, King County Sheriff's Office

